
IRVINGTON CITY COUNCIL 
Irvington City Hall, 109 W. Caroline St., Irvington, KY  40146 

       Regular Called Meeting streamed via Facebook Live 
Minutes for March 1, 2021  7:00 ET 

 
Due to the Covid-19 (Corona Virus) and orders from Governor Andy Beshear, the March 1, 2021 
Regular Called Meeting was held at City Hall and streamed via Facebook Live. 

The Regular Called Meeting of the Irvington City Council was called to order by Mayor Yvonne Kennedy. 
Prayer was by Council Member Bruce Basham followed by the Pledge to the American Flag. 

Council Members Bruce Basham, Pat Logsdon, Charles Douglas Lucas, Ricky Lucas, Ronnie Robinson, 
Robert Young III and City Attorney Rachel Brown were all present. 

Bruce Basham moved to accept the minutes of the February 1, 2021 Regular Meeting Via Face Book 
Live. Motion was seconded by Ronnie Robinson. All council members voted affirmative. Motion carried. 

Pat Logsdon moved to accept the minutes of the February 22, 2021 Special Called Meeting via Face Book 
Live. Motion was seconded by Charles Douglas Lucas. All council members voted affirmative. Motion 
carried. 

City Clerk Mona Drane was absent. Assistant City Clerk Kristie Taul was present to take minutes.  The 
Treasurer’s Report and the Clerk’s Report were provided in the packets. Total City Stickers sold in 
February – 215, Business License sold – 23, RECC collections - $39,670.74, Overtime hours 104:59. 
Mayor Kennedy reported she had two appointments with the auditor that had been postponed due to 
inclement weather. She will contact Melissa Martin about the audit.   

Supervisor Chris Lucas reported the public works department cleaned up around the burn pile, done 
some snow removal, hauled rock for stock pile at shop, continued looking for a leak, had one leak at 
Woodlawn Trailer Park, had sewer problems on Ashby Street and Michelle Way, thawed two water 
meters, cleaned up around shop and recycle property and picked up trash on right of way. Chris Lucas 
reported some sidewalks have been poured. The contractor is currently doing dirt work. 

Mayor Kennedy reported Ray’s Electric will repair the lighting in the cross at the Cedar Hill Cemetery this 
week. 

Police Chief Brandon Brinkley along with two other officers were at a training. No report was made. 

Fire Chief Brian Board was absent. No report was made. There was some discussion on the 
reimbursement program, no action taken. 

Ronnie Robinson suggested getting flags donated to Veteran’s Memorial. Mayor Kennedy will seek 
donations. 

Mayor Kennedy reported the Ballfield Grant at Vance Simmons Park has been extended.  Ray’s Electric is 
to make repairs at the Eva Carman Park on Wednesday, March 3, 2021. Council members suggested 
looking into a skate park or water park. Mona Drane is researching grants for disk golf courses at both 
parks.  



The Code Enforcement Board did not meet in February due to inclement weather. The next meeting will 
be March 17, 2021 at 6:00 pm ET at City Hall. Mayor Kennedy will check with the State Road on putting 
up a “no parking here to corner” sign on First Street.  

Old Business – The second reading of Ordinance 2019-04-04 An Ordinance Adopting the Fourth 
Amended Annual Budget for Fiscal Year July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020 was read by Mayor Yvonne 
Kennedy. Pat Logsdon moved to accept the second reading and the motion was seconded by Robert 
Young III. Council Members Bruce Basham, Pat Logsdon, Charles D Lucas, Ronnie Robinson and Robert 
Young III voted “aye” and Council Member Ricky Lucas voted “nay”. Motion carried.  

The second reading of Ordinance 2020-8.1 An Ordinance Adopting the First Amended Annual Budget for 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021 was read by Mayor Yvonne Kennedy. Pat Logsdon moved 
to accept the second reading and the motion was seconded by Robert Young III. Council Members Bruce 
Basham, Pat Logsdon and Robert Young III voted “aye”. Council Members Charles D Lucas, Ricky Lucas 
and Ronnie Robinson voted “nay”. Mayor Yvonne Kennedy cast an “aye” vote to break the tie. Motion 
carried. 

The sanitation bid was tabled until the April meeting. It was requested Santek add the wording to pick 
up bulk items to their bid.  

There were some questions regarding the needed zoning change at the old Irvington Elementary School 
site. City Attorney Rachel Brown and Mona Drane will be working on this matter. 

New Business – Resolution 2021-1 concerning FY2020 Motor Fuel Tax revenue and street repair was 
read by Mayor Yvonne Kennedy.  

Food truck vendors have shown interest in coming to Irvington. An ordinance concerning some 
regulation may need to be adopted. City Attorney Rachel Brown had some questions and will contact 
Mona Drane on this.  

Bruce Basham moved to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Charles D Lucas. All members 
voted affirmative. Motion carried. 

 

___________________________________________________________ 

Yvonne Kennedy 
Mayor 
 
 
 
ATTEST 
 

_________________________________________________________ 

Kristie Taul 
Assistant City Clerk/Treasurer 


